DRAFT


Bonne Femme Policy Committee Minutes 31 May, 2007 
Those Present: Policy Committee: Karen Miller, Barbara Hoppe, Jerry Wade, Roger Ballew, Debbie Schnedler, Mike Asmus, Larry Oetting.

Steering Committee: Terry Frueh, Bill Florea.
Meeting lasted 1 hour, 30 minutes. 
Public Comments and Stakeholder Responses:

Mr. Frueh outlined the numerous steps the Project took to gather public comments. Then, the committee discussed both the public comments and Stakeholder responses, stating that they liked the responses to the comments. 

Next Steps:


They clarified that it was important for the letter requesting local governments to adopt the plan be addressed to the mayors, and not the city managers. The committee agreed that it would be good to have a group of approximately 6 people from the Ashland, Columbia, and Boone County P&Z Commissions, with Bill Florea as staff. They would meet on a regular basis (e.g. quarterly) to coordinate efforts between the governments, and keep track of what each agency is doing about implementing the plan. Their work would facilitate the annual reports about plan implementation progress, requested by the Stakeholders. Mr. Florea mentioned that the Bonne Femme Watershed Project has funds which can be used to help local governments implement the plan. 

Mr. Florea discussed the progress Boone County has made concerning NPDES Phase II (stormwater) regulations and addressing the Stormwater Task Force (SWTF) recommendations. He clarified that the Phase II permit has the County’s implementation of new regulations lagging Columbia’s timeline by a year. In part this was because the County had to get enabling legislation from the State of Missouri so that they could have stormwater regulations, in part it was because the City already has a stormwater program, utility, and more resources to accomplish the work (with the County borrowing from the work the City has completed). Mr. Florea mentioned that a land disturbance ordinance and manual have been submitted to the Commission for consideration, and that its Public Works Department should have a stormwater ordinance and manual (similar to the City’s) completed by the end of 2008. He also mentioned that the Commission is conducting a series of work sessions on the stream buffer ordinance (a SWTF recommendation) prior to referring it to P&Z for public hearings.

Ms. Miller mentioned that the County Commission has referred the Bonne Femme Watershed Plan to its Planning and Zoning Commission for consideration and public hearings. The P&Z will have a work session on the plan on June 14th, with its first (of potentially three) public hearing on June 21st. Ms. Hope mentioned that the Columbia City Council should have a work session on the plan before the end of summer. 

When asked how the utilities saw the plan, Ms. Schnedler mentioned that adoption by their boards should be fairly straight-forward. They would subsequently view all projects with an eye on the policies of the plan. 
This was the final meeting of the Policy Committee, unless problems arise that warrant their calling a meeting.
